NEWSLETTER

| WILL SHOW YOU THE WAY TO HEAVEN

TERM 3 SEPTEMBER 11 2019 Number 14

Greetings! Parents and Carers,
1 will be on leave from Wednesday 4t September to Friday 20t IMPORTANT AND
September. Mrs Michelle Smith will be Acting Principal and Mr Simon UPCOMING EVENTS
Stennett will be Acting Assistant Principal during this time and I'll be
back on board for Week 10. I thank Mrs Smith and Mr Stennett for

accepting these roles and know you will extend your congratulations and Thursday 19th September
support. T20 School Cricket Cup —
Yrs.3& 4
Blessings!
Georgie Cox
Prin gpa I Wednesday 25t September
Calmsley Hill Farm ~
It has been an eventful fortnight with many exciting Kindergarten
opportunities for our children at SJV’s. I'm extremely
i 1
PROUD of all their efforts! Friday 27 September
PENRITH EISTEDDFOD DiaRY tudeut ofthed et

Sausage Sizzle ~ P&F

Term 4
Monday 215t October
Kindergarten 2020 Parent
Information Night

Oscar & Samantha
Transition to School Group
Friday 25" October, Friday

15t November, Friday 8th
November, Friday 15t
November & Friday 22nd
November

On the Thursday of Week 6 our Junior and Senior Choirs
represented our school community at the Penrith : e
Eisteddfod with great pride. Both choirs were ABSOLUTELY Newsletter available on
BRILLIANT!! It was a wonderful opportunity for our students to Skoolbag App or
perform on stage and showcase their talents, competing against subscribe through our
other Catholic and State Primary schools. Our students were 2t School Website
outstanding and are to be congratulated for their s ‘
performance, dedication, enthusiasm and behaviour. As a
result, it was NO SURPRISE that both the Junior and
Senior Choirs placed 1st in their categories amongst some
very tough competition. A MASSIVE THANK YOU to Mrs
Stanley for making this all possible, preparing our students for this
performance and for sharing her AMAZING TALENTS with our
students! Unfortunately, due to a lack of space within the venue we
were unable to allow parents and family members to attend.
However, your time and dedication given to support the children
through your encouragement and commitment was very much
appreciated.




FATHERS’ DAY CELEBRATIONS

Here at St John Vianney’s we celebrated the love of our Fathers’ in a special way, thanks
to the efforts of MANY! The day began early with our FANTASTIC FATHERS’ DAY
BREAKFAST.

A HUGE THANK YOU to our INCREDIBLE P & F and their AMAZING team of helpers who
were involved in planning, preparing, shopping, cooking, serving and setting up a
SUPERB FATHERS’ DAY BREAKFAST of eggs, bacon and sausages on rolls accompanied
by the added extras of delicious muffins, pastries, fruit, tea/coffee and juices. All that
attended thoroughly enjoyed the spread of food and time with their families and friends!
It was a MARVELLOUS start to our Fathers’ Day celebrations!

CONGRATULATIONS YEAR THREE! Thanks to the hard work of Year Three, Mrs Asaad, Mrs
Sultana & Mrs Thurbon we were all witness to a SPECTACULAR Fathers’ day prayer and
assembly. The prayer celebration truly highlighted the importance and strength of God
our Father, as well as our own dads, grandfathers and father figures, and the great
influence they have in our lives. This was beautifully highlighted through the assembly in
the work, talents and energy of Year 3. The dads and families that attended thoroughly enjoyed
the assembly and some even shed a tear during the beautiful slideshow of photos. Our fathers,
granddads, uncles, and father figures are gifts of love and we give thanks to God for their
strength and guidance. We hope this beautiful assembly was just the beginning of a FABULOUS
Fathers’ Day.

In addition to this assembly was the Fathers’ Day stall. This provided a great opportunity for the
children to purchase gifts for their dads and support the fundraising efforts of our parent and friends
community. Another BIG thank you to our P & F and parents who worked so hard to make
the Fathers’ Day stall possible.

Another WONDERFUL SJV’s Community Event! THANK YOU!
We hope all of our Father Figures had a
WONDERFUL Fathers’ Day!

NUMERACY STAFF DEVELOPMENT DAY

Last Monday, we began the week with our Numeracy Staff Development day. This was a
WONDERFUL day of learning for our staff with a focus on our school Numeracy Goal.
The staff will work with current student data to develop and refine Mathematical
Reasoning skills to support students to be able to develop clear mathematical
understandings, challenging them to analyse, justify and generalise whilst problem
solving.

As a staff this involved:

- Exploring effective questioning skills to prompt and promote mathematical reasoning

- Developing prompts/questions to enable and extend students’ mathematical thinking

- Developing strategies and rich tasks to promote mathematical reasoning and effective
reflections/feedback in Numeracy

- Identifying effective ways to assess and track student growth in Mathematics

A HUGE THANK YOU goes to Mrs Derjani for the hours of preparation that went into preparing
and presenting this Numeracy Staff Development Day.




INFANTS SPORTS FUN DAY

It was a MARVELLOUS DAY and a GREAT SUCCESS!
Thank you to all our families who joined us on the day to cheer on and encourage the
children.

The children loved the range of organised sporting activities, from the traditional ball
games, novelty relay events to the obstacle course and the highlight was of course the
running races. This event clearly highlighted the true community Spirit that is shared by
the students, staff and families at St. John Vianney’s.

All of our infant students competed to the best of their ability, demonstrating exemplary
behaviour and sportsmanship. Most importantly, they had lots of fun and were extremely
excited to receive the array of stickers they earned at the completion of each event.

Congratulations to Mrs Hancock, staff, and our Year 6 leaders for their help and excellent
organisation of events on the day. We especially thank Mrs Hancock for all her time and
energy that she put into planning and preparing the Infants Sports Fun Day. OQur thanks
also go out to our Parents & Friends Association for running the Ice Block Stall on the
day. This was a huge hit with our infants and primary students, and a perfect end to an
exciting event.

All of these experiences combined are a true testimony of how we work together as a
community at SJV’s.
We truly appreciate your support and many contributions!

Blessings!
Michelle Smith
Acting Principal

NEW FENCES

As many of you have seen, new perimeter fences and gates have been installed. These were erected ro ensure
the safety of all students and staff during the school day and is a requirement for all schools. I sincerely
hope you will be supportive of this, even though it may cause some inconvenience. Thank you!

This will mean there will be some changes to access!

» ALL new gates will be unlocked at 8:15am each school day. Supervision of students begins at
8:30am. Children cannot be dropped off to wait outside the school.

» ALL new gates will be locked at 9am each school day and will remain locked until 3pm. Parents are
requested to wait outside the school grounds or in their cars until 3pm unless you have office
business to attend to.

» In the event you are running late in the morning, you will still have access to the office so you can fill
in the late note for your child.

» If you have an urgent need to pick up your child early, you will still have access to the office to

complete the early departure note for your child.

Gates will be locked for the night at 4pm each school day.

> Gates will remain locked on weekends and during school holidays.

v

SCHOOL UNIFORM

Parents are reminded that students will be required to wear their summer uniform in Term Four. Due to the
unseasonal weather we are asking parents to use their discretion in deciding which uniform is best suited,
summer or winter, during the remainder of this Term. It will be compulsory for all children to be wearing
their full summer uniform from Monday 14™ October, Week 1 of Term 4.

Also, please make sure that all items of clothing are clearly labelled with your child’s name and class. Often,
there are many items that are lost but do not have a child’s name on them. This makes it difficult to find and hand
clothing back to the owner.
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2019 REACH WRITING ASSESSMENT !’f

EXEMPLARY
Aniya Jomon
OUTSTANDING
Avria Bergado Roslind Cabiguen
Niya Kanesh Nicolas Perez

Elianah San Pedro

COMMENDABLE
Annabelle AbouChaaya Rhianna Bartlett Avryl Bergado
Aayana Chaudhary Sage Cheng Timothy Cheng
Jake Cutajar Rylarni Du Ross Keira Hamilton
Nina Isakov Nathan Ison Tyarrah Jimenez
Alanna Jomon Chanel Morales Josef Piquero
Angelina Shafig Ysabella Sibucao Alexia Williams

2019 REACH SPELLING ASSESSMENT

EXEMPLARY

Myron Nicolas

OUTSTANDING

Roslind Cabiguen

COMMENDABLE

John-Paul AbouChaaya Adia Aniano Rhianna Bartlett

Sage Cheng Julienne De Guzman Sabine Escueta

Keira Hamilton Tyarrah Jimenez Alanna Jomon

Jacob Magsalin Elianah San Pedro Ysabella Sibucao

Daniel Sinclair
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Pope ‘r"rancis’encfcial
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{Frofse be to You)

.. ON THE CARE OF
OUR COMMON HOME

Laudato Si

Laudato Si is an encyclical written by Pope Francis in 2015. A papal
encyclical is one of the highest forms of communication by the pope and
usually deals with some aspect of Catholic teaching- clarifying, amplifying,
condemning or promoting one or a number of issues.

On Care for Our Common Home (Laudato Si’) is the new appeal from Pope
Francis addressed to "every person living on this planet” for an inclusive
dialogue about how we are shaping the future of our planet. Pope Francis calls
the Church and the world to acknowledge the urgency of our environmental
challenges and to join him in embarking on a new path. This encyclical is
written with both hope and resolve, looking to our common future with
candor and humility.

The encyclical takes its name from the invocation of Saint Francis of Assisi,
“Praise be to you, my Lord” which in the Canticle of the Creatures reminds us
that the earth, our common home “is like a sister with whom we share our life
and a beautiful mother who opens her arms to embrace us” . We ourselves
“are dust of the earth (cf. Gen 2:7); our very bodies are made up of the
elements, we breathe the air and we receive life and refreshment from the
waters”.



The Season of Creation

It is timely that we think about the care of our common home during the
Season of Creation.

The Season of Creation is an annual celebration of prayer and action to
protect creation. The season begins September 1st, the Day of Prayer for
Creation and runs through October 4th, the Feast of St. Francis, who is the
patron saint of ecology. The theme of this year’s celebration is ‘the web of
life’.

I encourage you to talk to your children about the gift of creation, especially of
our common home Australia and how each of us are called to care and
protect this great south land of the Holy Spirit.

Perhaps as a family, during this season we can remember the words of St
Francis and pray his special prayer.

e Prayer of

Lord, make me an instrument of your peace:
where there is hatred, let me sow love;
where there is injury, pardon;
where there is doubt, faith:
where there is despalr, hope;
where there is darkness, light;
where there is sadness, joy.

O Divine Master, grant that | may : -4
not so much seek ‘
1o be consoled as to console,
to be understood as to understand.
to be loved as to love.
For it is In glving that we recelve,
it is in pardoning that we are pardoned,
and it is in dying that we are born to eternal life,
Amen.

Helen Rose
Acting REC



Writing Across the School!

Over the weeks | have been focussing on Reading. But that does not mean that there hasn’t been great
writing going on too! Here is a peak into the brilliant writing across our grades:

Kindergarten: Today in Kindergarten we were writing about animals. Our teacher read us a story called
The Tusk Fairy about an elephant. We wrote about the elephant and we were using adjectives. | used the
word ‘old’. We have been writing all about different animals like farm animals too. Isabelle

Year 1: | am in One Gold, and we have been writing about Fairy Tales. Most of all we have been writing
about Little Red Riding Hood, The Three Little Pigs and the Three Bears. | wrote a story about the Three
Little Pigs and they were going to build their own house and two pigs built their houses with the wrong
material and their houses fell down. It was three pages long! We used adverbs and describing words to
describe the hay, and sticks and bricks. Alexis

Year 2: We've been writing persuasive texts in Year 2 about The Day the Crayons Came Home, convincing
Duncan to come and get us from Africa. We are also convincing him that we are his favourite crayon. My
colour was torquise. | said that | am the best because you can see torquise in Duncan'’s eyes and on his
clothes. We had to use strong words like ‘best’ and ‘most important’. | like persuasive writing best because |
like convincing people what the right thing to do is. Jessica

Year 3: We have been planning an imaginative text based on the story Florette. The story is about a girl
who moves houses, and she wants to bring her garden with her. But there’s no room in her new house
because she is in the city. | am planning a story where the problem is a tree falls onto a greenhouse and
there is only one little plant left. The main character then grows a garden from this plant. We needed to
include a treasure jar, a greenhouse and an animal or insect. My animal is a rabbit. Niya

Year 4: In Year 4, we have been writing Arguments based on Book Week and Literacy. My argument was
Libraries vs Museums. Miss D’Sa and Mr Stennett argued Digital Texts vs Traditional Books and both Year
4 classes got into groups to choose opposing topics. After writing our arguments we got together and
presented them to each other. | thought that Libraries are better than Museums because you can touch and
use the books, while in a museum you aren't allowed to touch anything. Maria

Year 5: In Year 5, we have been looking at natural disasters. We have been writing informative texts based
on the book Flood by Jackie French and Bruce Whatley. We wrote descriptive words about rain and looked
at a poem that personified the wind. Last week, | wrote an informative text about volcanoes and how
volcanoes are formed. | learnt a lot of new words such as phenonema and phrases such as ‘beautiful but
dangerous’. | like informative texts if | have something to base it on but my favourite type of writing is
definitely imaginative because | have a BIG imagination! Keira

Year 6: In Year 6, we have been planning and writing a Sci-fi or futuristic story which we are going to
publish as a book. We could write anything from aliens to robots and even space monkeys. In futuristic
stories people can be living in space for all we know or maybe there aren’t any more humans! My story is
set in the year 2075 and there is a scientist who has created the world’s very first time machine. But as she
is sleeping it is subotaged and they go back in time, bringing back a boy from the past into the future. I'm
enjoying this type of writing but my favourite is horror. Gabrielle

Mr Stennett

(ZLiteracy Coordinator)
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ACARA Collection Student Background Data Notice

An Important Notice for Parents and Carers

CEDP is currently working to provide relevant details to the Catholic Education Commission of
NSW. Data collected is de-identified of personal information.

If you have not yet completed this, you will receive a letter. We would appreciate if you could
please provide the relevant details via the link provided.

If any parents/carers DON’T want their child’s data included in this report, I ask
that you please notify the school ASAP (via phone, email or the Skoolbag App)

TERM 3 CALENDAR

9.15am Parish Mass — Years 3-6
Gymnastic Program

Thursday September 12

Friday September 13 Gymnastic Program

2.15pm Merit assembly ~ MPR

9.15am Parish Mass — Years 3-6
Gymnastic Program
Years 3 & 4 T20 School Cup Cricket

Thursday September 19

Friday

September 20

Gymnastic Program
2.15pm Merit Assembly ~ MPR

Wednesday

September 25

Kindergarten excursion ~ Calmsley Hill Farm

Thursday

September 26

9.15am Parish Mass — Years 3-6
Gymnastic Program

Friday

September 27

9.30am Student of the Term

Gymnastic Program
Sausage Sizzle~ P&F

NO MERIT ASSEMBLY
LAST DAY OF TERM

STUDENTS RESUME SCHOOL ON MONDAY 14"™M OCTOBER K-6

Term 4
Kindergarten 2020 Parent Information Night

Monday 215t October 6.30pm — 8.30pm

Oscar & Samantha Transition to School Group

Friday 25t October
Friday 1st November
Friday 8th November

Friday 15t November
Friday 22nd November




MERIT CERTIFICATES

Friday 30" August & Friday 6th September
Congratulations to the following Students:

Cartier Maningat
Jake Laidlaw
Abigail Adem
Connor Layson
Antoine Alfafara
Shiloh DeGuzman

Ryan Shobin
Julienne Esclanda
Hannah O'Keefe
Cristiano Ochoa
Jai Forster
Charlotte Bayada

Gavin Zano

Mark Boctor

Gisele Fernandes
Hendrix Layson
Annabel Kemppainen
Bethenny-Janae Scott

Jett Cuevas

Janelle Lobo -Kakodkar
Jamae Abadiano
Isabella Attard

Majella Nguyen

Jack Vatuloka

Carlos Lopez

Samuel Vella

Lidya Habtemikel
Jordan Laidlaw
Shreyasi Shrestha
John-Paul AbouChaaya

Lucy Ciappara
Matthew Buttigieg
Lara Hendrickson
Charlotte Attard
Cryztle Espino
Nicholas Chrysanthou

Jose Abrigo

Maximus Konstaninoff
Lara Derjani

Izabel Jerez

Daniel Sinclair

Aidan Sadsad

K GOLD

1GOLD

2GOLD

3 GOLD

4 GOLD

5 GOLD

6 GOLD

Michael Tu'ipulotu
Bhavya Sangroula
Austin Howard
Ananya Bains

Arin Khadka

Nathan Abreu
Alanah White
Emma Hocson
Nicholas Lim
Taylor O’Keefe
Oliver Jones

Stephanie Nery
Chanel Maningat
Aaliyah Gray
Brian Mercado
Liana Saba
Hayley Ayliffe

Nathan Leonardo
Nicole Maliwat
Sharmaine Bompat
Jayden Derjani
Arrabel Gutierrez
Eliah Angok

John-Carlo Simon
Vatican Talione
Charlize Pascale

Ethan McIntyre
Meriel Cruz
Sepuita Graf
Kristian Bermudez
Gian Portelli
Rylarni DuRoss

Sienna Tecala
Merolla Abdelmalak
Adrianne Sultana
Kevin Zhou

Brooke Ayliffe

Jai Abadiano




ST JOHN VIANNEY’S - P & FNEWS

To all of the Parents, Grandparents, Students and Teachers
who came along and volunteered at the FATHERS DAY BREAKFAST & STALL.
We could not have done this without you all and we really appreciate
you taking the time to help us run two successful events.

EVENTS FOR TERM 3 & 4

Friday, 27 Sept SAUSAGE SIZZLE LUNCH

Friday, 18th Oct ICE BLOCK DAY - On Sale at Lunchtfime
Friday, 25t Oct Oscar & Samantha Program - Week 1 (Kindy 2020)
Friday, 15t Nov ICE BLOCK DAY - On Sale at Lunchtime

2019 P & F Annual General Meeting
Oscar & Samantha Program - Week 2 (Kindy 2020)

Friday, 8t Nov PIZZA & POPPER LUNCH
Oscar & Samantha Program - Week 3 (Kindy 2020)
Friday, 15 Nov ICE BLOCK DAY - On Sale at Lunchtime
Oscar & Samantha Program - Week 4 (Kindy 2020)
Friday, 22 Nov Oscar & Samantha Program - Week 5 (Kindy 2020)
Friday, 29t Nov ICE BLOCK DAY - On Sale at Lunchtime
Friday, 6" Dec CUPCAKE & POPPER MORNING TEA

P & F Meeting - 2pm in Staffroom

Friday, 13t Dec ICE BLOCK DAY - On Sale at Lunchtime




ENROLMENTS 2020

Enrolment Forms for Kindergarten and all other grades are
vailable from the office

WITHDRAWAL OF ENROLMENT
Please note that under the School Fee Policy as set out by the Catholic Education Office
Parramatta:

“A term’'s notice (10 school weeks) in writing must be given to the Principal before the
removal of a student or a full term's fees will be payable. The notice can be given any
I time during term for the next term.

One exception is that notice in writing will be accepted at any time during Term 4 in
relation to the following year’s enrolment, that is, the notice period of 10 school weeks
will be waived in this circumstance”.




KEEP US INFORMED
If you have changed your address, email address or phone numbers, please update via the
Skoolbag App or contact the school office as soon as possible. It is important to have ALL contact
details up to date for our records to ensure we can contact you when necessary.

SkoolBag®

Don't forget to download our school's SkoolBag app to
ensure that you are kept in the loop on:

© School newsletters © Cancellations

© Notices © Reminders

© Events © ...and morel!

Just search for our school's
::g¥ab’g¥;'&" name in the App Store on your
phone and download our app!

MEDICATION
If your child requires medication during the day, e.g. antibiotics, please send a note to the office together
with the medication, details of dosage and time to be administered. If medication is required is required
for a period of 5 days or more, a form will be sent home for completion. Just a reminder that NO
MEDICATION is to be in your child’s school bag. All medication must be kept in the office as we need
to record all medication given to students.
The School’s First Aid Officer require updated copies of all Asthma Management Plans and Anaphylaxis
Action Plans so that we are prepared to help your child in case of an emergency.




KINDERCARE LEARNING CENTRE BEFORE and AFTER SCHOOL
PICKUP & DROP OFF DAILY SERVICE

Kindercare Learning Centre located in Doonside is a privately owned centre offering a variety of
services including Long Day, Before & After School Care and Vacation Care for ages 0-12 years.
Full Government subsidy and eligibility offered.

Our centre is open 7am to 6pm all year round.
Our Before School Care operates from 7.00am — 8.45am.
Our After School Care operates from 3.00pm to 6.00pm.

For further enquiries, or to make the switch please contact Jackie De Abreu on (02) 9622 8214 or visit
our website www.kindercare.com.au

CARED
OPEN DAY

f
AUTO PLACE X PETER BROCK D PRPS}’ECT '
/

1st October 2019 - 10amln2pm

Come along during the school mud-n
ride in a safe environ with real tratfic lights. l

. i
¢ £

* Bring your own bike and helmet, a picnic (sausage sizzie and drinks)
» Kids activities on the day with information and displays by community organisations
= FREE Parking is on site

Adult Supervision required

Roads ¢
e Blacktown ity RIS




CHILD PROTECTION
Building Child Safe Communities New procedures reminders for volunteers

http://ceo-web.parra.catholic.edu.au/asp/volunteerscpmodule/index.asp

If you are considering volunteering for school excursions, sports carnivals etc. it is important
to complete the requirement as set out below.

It is a system requirement that child protection training be completed by all volunteers
commencing work in our school and a briefing every second year for existing volunteers.

An online training module for use by volunteers.

Open the module by clicking the Start link below.

Read through the presentation.

Complete and submit quiz questions. This will take approximately 45 minutes.

After successful completion of the module, fill out the form by typing your name, email
address, contact number, contact address and the school you intend to volunteer at.
A notification of your successful completion of the module will be sent via e-mail to the
school and also to your email address.

= O3 )

o

Click on Start the module.

Volunteers

http://childprotection.parra.catholic.edu.au/volunteers

Thank you for your interest in volunteering. The opportunities provided to students are greatly
enhanced by the contribution of volunteers.

ALL VOLUNTEERS MUST COMPLETE STEP 1 AND STEP 2

Step 1: Complete 'Building Child Safe Communities - Undertaking for Volunteers' Form

You will need to complete a Volunteers Form for each location that you volunteer. A notification of
your successful completion of the form will be sent via e-mail to the volunteering location and also to
your email address.

VOLUNTEER FORM PRIVACY STATEMENT

Step 2: Complete the online training module
It is a system requirement that the online training module be completed by all volunteers commencing
at any of our locations and the training needs to be completed every second year.

e Open the module by clicking the Start link below.
e Read through the presentation.
o Complete and submit quiz questions (this will take approximately 10 minutes).

TRAINING MODULE PRIVACY STATEMENT
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